
ITEM#: 27 
DATE: 6-22-21 

 
COUNCIL ACTION FORM 

 
SUBJECT:  FY 2020/21 AIRPORT IMPROVEMENTS PROGRAM (RUNWAY 01/19 

AND TAXIWAY A LIGHTING PROJECT) 
 
BACKGROUND: 
 
On March 30, 2021, City Council approved the plans and specifications for the FY 
2020/21 Airport Improvements Program project to replace the old Runway 01/19 and 
Taxiway A lighting (north end). The bid letting was set for 2:00 PM on April 21, 2021; the 
following bids were received: 
 
Bidder Base Bid Bid Alternate Total Bid 
Engineer Estimate $397,505.00 $80,680.00 $478,185.00 
Voltmer, Inc. $329,332.50 $61,067.00 $390,399.50 
Van Maanen Electric, Inc. $345,683.25 $56,180.00 $401,863.25 
Kimrey Electric $354,240.00 $55,230.00 $409,470.00 

  
On April 27, 2021 the City Council awarded the Base Bid + Bid Alternate A to 
Voltmer, Inc. in the amount of $390,399.50 subject to FAA approval. Therefore, the 
Runway 01/19 and Taxiway A lighting construction costs plus design and construction 
administration ($99,900), and City administrative costs ($3,000) brings the estimated total 
budget to $493,299.50.  
 
Originally, Staff was planning for a 10% local match requirement for this project. 
The Federal Aviation Administration (FAA) has informed the City that they will fund 
100% of this project. The grant agreement has been attached to this document.   
 
ALTERNATIVES:  
 
1. A. Approve the grant agreement for 100% Federal Funding in the amount of 

$493,300.00 for the Runway 01/19 And Taxiway A Lighting Project. 
 

B. Approve the Contract and Bond with Voltmer, Inc.for the FY 2020/21 Airport 
Improvements Program (Runway 01/19 And Taxiway A Lighting Project). 

 
2. Reject the Project. 
 
MANAGER’S RECOMMENDED ACTION: 
 
One of the primary goals of the Ames Municipal Airport is the safety of its users.  By 
approving these plans and specifications, the City Council will ensure the continued high 
safety standards and quality of the facilities at our airport while leveraging federal funds. 
 
The FAA has approved the the 100% federal grant and project award. Therefore, it is the 
recommendation of the City Manager that the City Council adopt Alternative No. 1, as 
noted above.  
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